ACCUSE (some of these are repeats because
of different translations in the
search) ....
Mat_12:10 (ASV) and behold, a man having a
withered hand. And they asked him, saying,
Is it lawful to heal on the sabbath day?
that they might accuse him. Jewish
leadership
Mar_3:2 (ASV) And they watched him, whether
he would heal him on the sabbath day; that
they might accuse him. Jewish leadership
Mar_15:4 (ASV) And Pilate again asked him,
saying, Answerest thou nothing? behold how
many things they accuse thee of. Jewish
leadership
Luk_6:7 (ASV) And the scribes and the
Pharisees watched him, whether he would
heal on the sabbath; that they might find
how to accuse him. Jewish leadership
Luk_23:2 (ASV) And they began to accuse
him, saying, We found this man perverting
our nation, and forbidding to give tribute
to Caesar, and saying that he himself is
Christ a king. Jewish leadership
Luk_23:14 (ASV) and said unto them, Ye
brought unto me this man, as one that
perverteth the people: and behold, I having
examined him before you, found no fault in
this man touching those things whereof ye
accuse him: Jewish leadership

Joh_5:45 (ASV) Think not that I will accuse
you to the Father: there is one that
accuseth you, even Moses, on whom ye have
set your hope. Moses accusing the Jewish
leadership
Joh_8:6 (ASV) And this they said, trying
him, that they might have whereof to accuse
him. But Jesus stooped down, and with his
finger wrote on the ground. Jewish
leadership
Act_19:38 (ASV) If therefore Demetrius, and
the craftsmen that are with him, have a
matter against any man, the courts are
open, and there are proconsuls: let them
accuse one another.
Act_24:2 (ASV) And when he was called,
Tertullus began to accuse him, saying,
Seeing that by thee we enjoy much peace,
and that by the providence evils are
corrected for this nation, Jewish
leadership’s orator
Act_24:8 (ASV) commanding his accusers to
come before thee. from whom thou wilt be
able, by examining him thyself, to take
knowledge of all these things whereof we
accuse him.
Act_24:13 (ASV) Neither can they prove to
thee the things whereof they now accuse me.
Act_25:5 (ASV) Let them therefore, saith
he, that are of power among you go down
with me, and if there is anything amiss in

the man, let them accuse him.
Act_25:11 (ASV) If then I am a wrong-doer,
and have committed anything worthy of
death, I refuse not to die; but if none of
those things is true whereof these accuse
me, no man can give me up unto them. I
appeal unto Caesar.
Act_28:19 (ASV) But when the Jews spake
against it, I was constrained to appeal
unto Caesar; not that I had aught whereof
to accuse my nation.
Mat_12:10 (ESV) And a man was there with a
withered hand. And they asked him, "Is it
lawful to heal on the Sabbath?"—so that
they might accuse him.
Mar_3:2 (ESV) And they watched Jesus, to
see whether he would heal him on the
Sabbath, so that they might accuse him.
Luk_6:7 (ESV) And the scribes and the
Pharisees watched him, to see whether he
would heal on the Sabbath, so that they
might find a reason to accuse him.
Luk_23:2 (ESV) And they began to accuse
him, saying, "We found this man misleading
our nation and forbidding us to give
tribute to Caesar, and saying that he
himself is Christ, a king."
Joh_5:45 (ESV) Do not think that I will
accuse you to the Father. There is one who
accuses you: Moses, on whom you have set
your hope.

Act_24:2 (ESV) And when he had been
summoned, Tertullus began to accuse him,
saying: "Since through you we enjoy much
peace, and since by your foresight, most
excellent Felix, reforms are being made for
this nation,
Act_24:8 (ESV) By examining him yourself
you will be able to find out from him about
everything of which we accuse him."
Rom_2:15 (ESV) They show that the work of
the law is written on their hearts, while
their conscience also bears witness, and
their conflicting thoughts accuse or even
excuse them
Luk_11:54 (KJV) Laying wait for him, and
seeking to catch something out of his
mouth, that they might accuse him.
1Pe_3:16 (KJV) Having a good conscience;
that, whereas they speak evil of you, as of
evildoers, they may be ashamed that falsely
accuse your good conversation in Christ.
ACCUSED
Mat_27:12 (ASV) And when he was accused by
the chief priests and elders, he answered
nothing.
Mar_15:3 (ASV) And the chief priests
accused him of many things.
Luk_16:1 (ASV) And he said also unto the

disciples, There was a certain rich man,
who had a steward; and the same was accused
unto him that he was wasting his goods.
Act_19:40 (ASV) For indeed we are in danger
to be accused concerning this day's riot,
there being no cause for it: and as
touching it we shall not be able to give
account of this concourse.
Act_22:30 (ASV) But on the morrow, desiring
to know the certainty wherefore he was
accused of the Jews, he loosed him, and
commanded the chief priests and all the
council to come together, and brought Paul
down and set him before them.
Act_23:28 (ASV) And desiring to know the
cause wherefore they accused him, I brought
him down unto their council:
Act_23:29 (ASV) whom I found to be accused
about questions of their law, but to have
nothing laid to his charge worthy of death
or of bonds.
Act_25:16 (ASV) To whom I answered, that it
is not the custom of the Romans to give up
any man, before that the accused have the
accusers face to face, and have had
opportunity to make his defense concerning
the matter laid against him.
Act_26:2 (ASV) I think myself happy, king
Agrippa, that I am to make my defense
before thee this day touching all the
things whereof I am accused by the Jews:

Act_26:7 (ASV) unto which promise our
twelve tribes, earnestly serving God night
and day, hope to attain. And concerning
this hope I am accused by the Jews, O king!
Tit_1:6 (ASV) if any man is blameless, the
husband of one wife, having children that
believe, who are not accused of riot or
unruly.
Mat_27:12 (ESV) But when he was accused by
the chief priests and elders, he gave no
answer.
Mar_15:3 (ESV) And the chief priests
accused him of many things.
Act_22:30 (ESV) But on the next day,
desiring to know the real reason why he was
being accused by the Jews, he unbound him
and commanded the chief priests and all the
council to meet, and he brought Paul down
and set him before them.
Act_23:29 (ESV) I found that he was being
accused about questions of their law, but
charged with nothing deserving death or
imprisonment.
Act_25:16 (ESV) I answered them that it was
not the custom of the Romans to give up
anyone before the accused met the accusers
face to face and had opportunity to make
his defense concerning the charge laid
against him.
Act_26:7 (ESV) to which our twelve tribes
hope to attain, as they earnestly worship

night and day. And for this hope I am
accused by Jews, O king!
Luk_23:10 (KJV) And the chief priests and
scribes stood and vehemently accused him.
ACCUSER
Rev_12:10 (ASV) And I heard a great voice
in heaven, saying, Now is come the
salvation, and the power, and the kingdom
of our God, and the authority of his
Christ: for the accuser of our brethren is
cast down, who accuseth them before our God
day and night.
Mat_5:25 (ESV) Come to terms quickly with
your accuser while you are going with him
to court, lest your accuser hand you over
to the judge, and the judge to the guard,
and you be put in prison.
Luk_12:58 (ESV) As you go with your accuser
before the magistrate, make an effort to
settle with him on the way, lest he drag
you to the judge, and the judge hand you
over to the officer, and the officer put
you in prison.

